From: Plater, Roger - E&E [mailto:Roger.Plater@Oxfordshire.gov.uk] 
Sent: 21 November 2016 10:52
To: Bob Neville
Cc: Cllr Arash Ali Fatemian
Subject: 16-01589-F Cotefield House Hostel, Oxford Road, Bodicote

Hi Bob,

I have looked over the above planning application and have the following comments to make.

  _____  

Planning application: 16/01589/F
Location: Cotefield House Hostel Oxford Road Bodicote

Description: Conversion of 2 No first floor apartments into 5 and creation of 6 No additional parking spaces
Type: Full

Case officer: Bob Neville

  _____  
 

Recommendation:
 

Oxfordshire County Council, as the Local Highways Authority, hereby notify the District Planning Authority that they do not object to the granting of planning permission.

Comments:
 

The proposal to convert the first floor of Cotefield House from two to five flats will result in the nett increase of just one bedroom. Therefore, it can be assumed that the overall increase in occupants, and associated vehicles, will be minimal. 

The changes would bring the total number of flats within the block to three 2-bedroom and ten 1-bedroom. Recommended parking provision is two spaces for a 2-bedroom dwelling and one space for a 1-bedroom dwelling. Hence a total of 16 spaces would be suggested, which is an increase of seven over the current provision. The application is for an additional six spaces. From the drawings supplied it appears that there is sufficient space to extend the parking area.

There is no information given on cycle parking, other than there is an existing dedicated cycle store. Guideline provision is one space per bedroom, plus one space per unit for visitors. This would result in a total of 26 spaces (equivalent to 13 stands).

Access to the public highway is via an existing track which opens out to the A4260. The access is approximately 50m inside the 40mph speed limit. Visibility to the right (south) was measured at 157m, which equates to the stopping sight distance for 52mph (ref. Design Manual for Roads and Bridges). As this visibility spans both the 40 and 60mph speed limits, it is considered acceptable as oncoming traffic will be slowing as it enters the reduced limit. There will be very little increase in use of this access due to the development. Visibility to the left (north) was not measured but is adequate.

The proposals are unlikely to have any adverse impact upon the highway from a traffic and safety point of view, therefore I offer no objection.

If you would like to discuss any of the above in more detail, then please do not hesitate to contact me.

 

Kind regards,

Roger Plater

Assistant Transport Planner, Transport Development Control
